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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer

DEPT:    Information and Training

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

NEWS RELEASE #1

Issued on:
Wednesday, April 30, 2008 at 5:45 p.m. 

Car Washes Away in Sandy Gully – Occupant Escapes Unhurt

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) is reporting that around 2:00 p.m. today, a Nissan Sunny motor car washed away in a section of the Sandy Gully located in the Cassia Park area.

The Police responded to the incident and the lone occupant of the vehicle luckily escaped unhurt.

The ODPEM strongly advises:

1. Motorists and pedestrians to avoid traveling through water-filled gullies so that incidents like these do not occur.

2. Avoid areas that are at risk from flooding after heavy rainfall.

3. Exercise caution when using bridges, fording and passes that are near to rivers and streams that are already in spate.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm 
---END---











